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AAWWII  CCoommmmuunniiqquuéé  
 
DATE: January 9, 2008 
 
TO:  Workforce Florida, Inc. and Regional Workforce Boards (RWBs) 
 
FROM: Lois A. Scott, Program Manager, One-Stop and Program Support  
 
SUBJECT:  Using Technology-Based Learning in the Workforce Investment System

    
 
PURPOSE:  
To encourage the use of technology-based learning (TBL), commonly known as e-
learning, in order to increase access to learning opportunities for workforce investment 
system customers within existing statutory and regulatory flexibility of various 
Employment and Training Administration (ETA) programs. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The use of TBL methods has increased in recent years due to the proliferation of 
computer connectivity and high speed Internet access. Some states and local 
workforce investment areas have embraced the use of TBL, which can be inexpensive 
and conveniently mobile, and have incorporated it into their training delivery options. 
  
AUTHORITY: 
United States Department of Labor 
 
ACTION REQUIRED: 
Regional Workforce Boards are encouraged to provide this information to service 
providers, workforce partners, and interested parties.  
 
LINKS: 
 
Training and Employment Guidance Letter No. 17-07 
http://wdr.doleta.gov/directives/attach/TEGL17-07acc.pdf 
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